#### MEETING MINUTES

# TOWNSHIP OF OCEAN COUNTY OF OCEAN BUSINESS MEETING/WORKSHOP November 10, 2020 10:00 am

Call to Order						
Flag Salute						
ROLL CALL: LOPARO	Х	DODD_	X	BAULDERSTONE_	Х	_

**STATEMENT**: Pursuant to the provisions of the New Jersey Open Public Meeting Act, adequate notice of this meeting was properly provided by sending a copy of the Notice of Meeting to two newspapers, The Asbury Park Press and the Press of Atlantic City. The Notice was posted at the office of the Township Clerk

# **Committee Reports**

#### Mayor – Ken Baulderstone

If everyone could please remain standing for a moment of silence for the Township's Finance Officer Ed Simone, who passed away suddenly on October 23<sup>rd</sup>. Ed was a good man and a great Finance Officer. We express our deepest condolences to his family. Ed will be truly missed by the Township of Ocean.

Today November 10<sup>th</sup> is the United States Marine Corp 245<sup>th</sup> Birthday. Happy Birthday.

Tomorrow is Veterans Day. This day is for acknowledging and honoring all the Veterans who have served our great country in war or peace. The Township of Ocean Committee and its residents would like to thank all veterans for their sacrifices.

Ordinance 2020-16. This ordinance is amending and supplementing the refunding of disabled veterans. This is clarifying the timeframe for the filing of 100% disabled veterans. The second reading public hearing will be at the meeting of December 22, 2020.

Resolution 2020-275 & 276. These resolutions are continuing with the water and sewer projects that need to be completed, awarding Diamond Drive rehabilitation and the refurbishing of the water tank in Pebble Beach.

Resolution 2020-280. This resolution is authorizing a change order for the upgrade to the Route 532 Water Treatment Plant. The change order is for a decrease of \$14,668.62.

Resolution 2020-286. This resolution is authorizing the recommendation from the Planning Board. The Township accepts the recommendation by the Township Planning Board pursuant to the Planning Board Resolution 2020-06-PB and designates the described block and lots on the tax map as an area designated as a non-condemnation area in need of redevelopment pursuant to New Jersey State law.

# Department of Public Works

The Skate Park is still closed due to repairs necessary on one of the ramps. The Department of Public Works is now waiting on parts from Spawn Ranch which is the maker of the products from California. The Township is waiting on hardware that is on backorder due to California restrictions regarding COVID19.

Leaf and Brush pick up at residents' property is ongoing.

Township Bulkhead Repair. The bulkhead at Crystal Point is complete, except for final turf restoration behind the bulkhead. The contractor is working on the replacement of street end bulkheads and will continue for the next several weeks.

2020 Road Improvement Program – Michigan Avenue, Ocean Avenue, sections of Kennedy Drive, Delaware Drive. On November 2<sup>nd</sup> storm drain installation was scheduled to begin and shall last approximately four weeks. Thereafter, we shall review the weather to determine the best time for milling and paving operations.

Halloween House Decorating Contest. This year was the best year of participation with seventeen (17) homes. Thank you to the Special Events Committee who came out and judged on October 21<sup>st</sup>. Winners for 2020:

- 1. 46 Illinois Ave
- 2. 1 Hornblower
- 3. 18 Dock Ave

The Township is planning a Holiday Spectacular Light Show this year, which is a drive thru Holiday Light Show at Corliss Park. The Township continues to accept applications for vendors for the Kindlemart and sponsors for the light show event in conjunction with the Waretown Volunteer Fire Company.

Albert Music Hall has committed to music at the Kindlemart throughout the event.

As of today, the Township has received 15 sponsor forms with checks and are awaiting others who have committed to this great event. This includes the sponsorship and support of radio station WBNJ by Mr. Bill Clanton, who will produce seasonal music through the radio during the event and sponsor announcements for free and is obtaining additional sponsors.

The sponsors contacted are all very excited that the Township is holding an event that all can enjoy while social distancing. Currently there are 12 vendors for the Kindlemart

Oyster Creek Brewery and Cream Ridge Winery have committed to attend the events.

Deputy Mayor – Lydia M. Dodd

Good Morning. Thank you for coming this morning.

On today's agenda are two resolutions to place municipal liens on properties. All the paperwork has been complete.

Resolution 2020-279 Authorizes a GovDeals auction for 2006 and 2008 Crown Victoria police cars. They have served their purpose in the municipality.

Vacant Property Registration Report. October registrations total \$6,500.00. The total amount received in 2020 is \$90,500.00.

Zoning Department – October. 28 applications were approved, 13 pending review and 3 applications have been denied.

Code Enforcement – October. 11 Notice of Violations, 4 Second Notice of Violation, 3 properties abated their violations and 3 Lien Requests.

Construction. 36 permits were issued with 5 permit updates, 2 Notices of Violation for work without a permit and one 1 unsafe structure (fire).

Tradewinds is proceeding nicely, inspections are ongoing. The Township Engineer is waiting for the site work to begin as stated by the developer.

Dunkin Donuts is moving along with no issues

#### Committeeman - Ben LoParo

Good Morning. Thank you all for coming this Morning.

#### Police

Resolution 2020-284. The Police Department received a grant from the Ocean County Homeland Security Grant in the amount of \$22,000 for fiscal year 2019. As required by New Jersey State law this must be completed by resolution to be input into the budget.

# Municipal Alliance

- Municipal Alliance assisted in sponsoring a portion of "Cone with a Cop" with grant funding. The event was well attended, and all enjoyed.
- Thanksgiving Food Drive. It was decided that the food will be distributed on Friday, November 20<sup>th</sup>. It is estimated the need for 40 baskets.
- Holiday Toy Drive will be held in conjunction with the Police Department and Sgt. Jarin's Toy Run Foundation.
- The Township of Ocean's Operation Stocking Stuffer Annual Toy Drive has begun. As we all know the pandemic has hit hard this year and it is imperative that we come together as a community and help families in need.
- We are collecting new, unwrapped toys for kids of all ages (no stuffed animals) and donating them to local families through the Toy Run Foundation which is operated by Sgt. Dennis Jarin from our police department.
- People can donate toys, gift cards or checks (made out to Ocean Township PBA Local 371) at any time at the police department or Town Hall.
- The Township along with the Police Department will also be hosting several Stuff A Cruiser COVID-19 friendly drive-thru events where we ask the town to help us stuff a cruiser for families in need Saturday, November 14<sup>th</sup> from 3pm–6pm. This will be in the Township parking lot behind the Police Department.

The Township Committee will be working with the Police Department and Chief Rogalski as far as the new marijuana law. Some changes and adjustments will have to be made to the Police Department to accommodate the new legalization of marijuana. It will be a process.

Thank you and stay safe!

#### Chief of Police - Michal Rogalski

Chief Rogalski read the October 2020 Police Report. The Police Department handled 4,030 calls for police service, 26 alarms were activated and responded to, 30 animal complaints, 2,458 business and/or residential checks, 1 criminal mischief, 5 domestic violence incidents, 8 verbal disputes and/or harassment complaints, 3 drunk drivers, 3 drug arrests, 70 first aid calls, 71 general complaints, 31 motor vehicle accidents, 276 motor vehicle stops of which 65 summons were issued, 2 juvenile complaints, 2 psychiatric evaluations, 13 persons were arrested on various warrants, 51 suspicious persons and/or vehicles, 3 thefts from residents or commercial properties and 1 theft from a motor vehicle. A full list of this activity is listed on the website.

The Ocean Township Police Department is helping with the food drive. The distribution is November 20<sup>th</sup>. The Greenbriar Men's Club has committed to donate 60 turkey dinners. The Forked River Rotary is donating 40 turkey dinners.

The Ocean Township Police Department is participating in No-Shave November. This year, instead of donating money to a national cause, it is being kept in-house and local. All the money that is raised by the officers, which is \$50.00 per officer for not shaving for the month of November is going toward the food and/or toy drive, wherever is needed.

Cone With A Cop was well-attended. There were 117 children in total who participated. The Summer Cone With A Cop had 167 children participate.

This month marks the completion of our first year post-accreditation anniversary. The Ocean Township Police Department has been accredited for a year now. It also marks the first year of completion into the reaccreditation. The Department is on track for reaccreditation with a goal of October 2022. Everything has been submitted thought the Rogers Group, State Chief's Association for the first year and signed off on. Chief Rogalski discussed he is currently in the processing of exploring State Accreditation status for the communication center.

#### Administrator – Diane Ambrosio – Best Practices

Since 2010 all local governments in the State of New Jersey are required to complete and publicly discuss the Best Practice Inventory in order to receive 100% of the state aid. A copy of the Best Practices Inventory has been provided to the Township Committee for their review.

The results of that inventory or questionnaire will be the determination of whether or not the Township receives 100% of the State aid. Since 2010 the Township has been successful in answering the worksheets regarding Best Practices in order to obtain 100% of State aid. The Township Committee is pleased to report that once again, the Township of Ocean has accomplished that goal of answering enough questions affirmatively to receive 100% of the State aid. The worksheets this year consisted of 60 questions which are new questions that are broken down into several categories. Some of the questions are scored and others are informational and unscored. The questions change from year to year.

The items discussed in this year's Best Practices Worksheet refer to general management, finance, audit, purchasing, budget preparation, personnel, affordable housing, garbage and shared services. A sample of a question is whether the Township maintains an updated website that includes postings of meeting dates, minutes, Request for Proposals (RFP's), adopted budgets and audits. This Township works on keeping the website up to date with all meeting schedules within the Township and all documentation required. The state requires a minimum of three years to be posted. At this time minutes and agendas are posted from 2008 to current. The budget and audits are on the website from 2010 to current.

There are many questions that are not scored, especially regarding shared services this year. As many are aware, the Township of Ocean enters into shared services in the Construction and Zoning office that has been beneficial to both Townships.

#### **Discussion Items:**

#### - Leaf Bin

Township Administrator/Clerk Ambrosio discussed the leaf bin was closed due to the fact people were depositing concrete, brush and household waste. The Township cannot submit leaves to the County recycling center with grass, brush, etc. The County will turn the truck away and make them go to the landfill. In one month time, cleaning out the leaf bin has cost the Township \$15,000. This year's garbage costs are up over 40%, with residnts being home. These are expenses that were not thought about when preparing the budget post Covid19.

No matter what protocol is used at the leaf bin, the Township cannot get people to comply. People are dumping anything they want up there. Since the Township picks up brush and leaves directly in front of each residence, it might be time for the Township to close the leaf bin. People are coming from out of town and dumping, there is no one checking IDs and it cannot be locked without locking the whole park. Police officers have pulled people over from out of town.

Deputy Mayor Dodd discussed she is against closing the leaf bin and would like to take some time to investigate and come up with a plan for the residents in town.

Township Administrator/Clerk Ambrosio discussed the Township goes to each resident's front door to pick up leaves. Leaf pick up could be expanded from September to December. The leaf bin needs to be regulated. Residents can take their leaves to the Ocean County Recycling Center.

Committeeman LoParo discussed there is construction waste and brush in the leaf bin. Somebody dumped thirty pieces of wood, concrete and sheetrock there. Only brown leaves are to be dumped at the leaf bin. Every section of town has a scheduled week for leaf pick up. The Township is accommodating the residents by picking them up at curbside. It costs more money to clean out construction waste from the leaf bin. Committeeman LoParo discussed catching people dumping next to the closed off leaf bin. It is time to close the leaf bin until the Township can come up with a better solution. The park should be locked to vehicles at night.

Township Administrator/Clerk Ambrosio discussed locking the park would punish everyone for the few violators.

Chief Rogalski discussed people aren't dumping at night. The illegal dumping is an all day process. Contractors work during the day and dump after completing a job. Police Officers stop trucks coming off

the parkway on a regular basis, full of brush, headed to the lake. The Township could consider manning the leaf bin on Saturdays from 8:00 am to 2:00 pm and only allow leaf drop off on Saturdays.

Committeeman LoParo discussed putting up a more permanent barrier around the leaf bin. The cones are not working.

Township Administrator/Clerk Ambrosio discussed the minute a barrier is put up, there will be dumping in front of the barrier.

#### Bryant Road Park

Township Administrator/Clerk Ambrosio discussed Township Engineer Jason Worth was asked to submit a plan of what the Township wanted to do with Bryant Road Park. The bathrooms will be cleaned up, add some picnic tables and restore the parking lot in time for the Spring season.

Township Engineer Jason Worth discussed the bulkhead, dock and ramp for the dock is complete. The site is ready for finishing touches. The bathroom area will be fixed up, the gravel parking area towards the back, landscaping along the side streets to prevent people from coming in and out from both directions, grass towards the water side of the park and picnic tables.

Township Administrator/Clerk Ambrosio discussed the remaining work at the park is to be done in-house.

Committeeman LoParo inquired about creating an ordinance prohibiting parking on the park side of the street.

Township Administrator/Clerk Ambrosio discussed this should be addressed. If the ordinance is passed, residents and visitors would not be able to park on the street. Most people do not even know how to get to that side of the road. People who live there will not be allowed to park. There is limited parking right now. The residents' biggest request was they wanted trees planted and the blocking of the parking lot. A fence and trees will be installed.

Chief Rogalski discussed the Township should not prematurely pass an ordinance to block traffic unless it becomes a problem. Once it becomes a problem that cannot be solved, then the Township would create the ordinance.

Township Administrator/Clerk Ambrosio discussed there is a buffer and trees so there is no coming in or out of that site from there. If the Township Committee agrees to all of this, Township Attorney Dasti can work with me on getting the Request for Proposal (RFP) ready for Spring for kayak, kite boarding, paddle boarding vendors, nonmotorized sports and a food truck or two.

Mayor Baulderstone discussed the Township should get the grass down as soon as possible.

Township Administrator/Clerk Ambrosio discussed anyone who has looked at the site for improvement has preferred grass as opposed to sand.

Township Engineer Worth discussed the fill they put in now is just to fill the area. The Township can top it with grass, stone or clam shells. It is all permissible.

#### - Rebid – ADA Police Front Doors

Township Administrator/Clerk Ambrosio discussed the Township received zero bids for this project.

Township Engineer Worth discussed the Township went out to bid for automated police doors for visitors and reconstruct the parking lot and sidewalk area to be ADA compliant. The feedback from contractors is they are not interested in working with subcontractors to do the doors. They just want to do the parking lot work. Mr. Worth recommended the Township bid specifically for the automation of the door. Any parking lot work can be included in the next bid or the Township can seek a change order from the contractor who is already working in town on the road program or the town has also applied for improvements to Bonita Road to the NJ Department of Transportation (NJDOT) and the town can make that an alternate bid for next Spring. The Township has until late next Fall to spend the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) money from the County.

Township Administrator/Clerk Ambrosio discussed that would be an easy change order with the NJDOT project. The contractor would probably come in with a decent price and discuss with the Committee. The Township can obtain a door company to install the automated doors.

Mr. Worth discussed the Township will solicit the price. If the price is not reasonable, the Township will bid the project.

Deputy Mayor Dodd discussed she agrees.

Committeeman LoParo discussed he agrees.

Mayor Baulderstone discussed he agrees.

#### - Outdoor Seasonal Dining – 2021

Township Administrator/Clerk Ambrosio discussed the Governor approved outdoor seasonal dining. The Township Committee asked Township Attorney Dasti to produce a resolution for 2021 to continue to allow the outdoor dining. The resolution can be introduced in January. The 2020 resolution covers April through November. On November 30<sup>th</sup>, business owners will have to obtain a building permit as per the Uniform Construction Code (UCC) law to have outdoor dining. The Governors office has not responded, as to whether this permit will be waived to continue through December.

Township Administrator/Clerk Ambrosio discussed she gave packets to the Township Committee with notes on them for their review. The Township Committee would need to make a decision by January 2021.

Township Attorney Dasti discussed as long as people apply by the end of the year, there was always some prospect that there would be future dates. Township Attorney Dasti discussed he arbitrarily put \$150.00 in there for discussion. The intent is the Governing Body would write a resolution to allow temporarily. The intent is to permanently codify so there is a process forever.

Committeeman LoParo discussed he feels if the business owner does not change anything there should be no fee. The Township should be more business friendly.

Township Attorney Dasti discussed the ordinance says if you have a permit prior to this ordinance, you do not pay anything. They would prospectively amend the permit or get a new permit.

Mayor Baulderstone discussed this matter will be reviewed at the next meeting.

Township Engineer Worth discussed this is part of Chapter 410 so it will have to go to the Planning Board in December.

Township Administrator/Clerk Ambrosio discussed one of the items in the ordinance that needs to be reviewed is will the capacity include outdoor seating, due to parking and restrooms.

Committeeman LoParo discussed Kristy's is not affected by this. They have a permit.

Township Administrator/Clerk Ambrosio discussed correct, unless they do something in the parking lot or outback. Kristy's is 100% permitted and is not considered seasonal.

## - Pinelands Municipal Council

Township Administrator/Clerk Ambrosio discussed the Pinelands Municipal Council sent the Township a resolution opposing the State of New Jersey cut of the Payment in Lieu of Taxes (PILOT) payments under the Garden State preservation act, which can be added to the agenda this morning.

The Township Committee agreed to add this resolution to this morning's agenda.

#### **PUBLIC COMMENT:**

<u>Motion to Open Public Comment</u> was moved by Deputy Mayor Dodd, seconded by

Committeeman LoParo.

Roll Call: LoParo: Yes, Dodd: Yes, Baulderstone: Yes

Michelle Dress, 181 Royal Oaks Drive, requested the status of her current water/sewer applications for 151A Wells Mills Road.

Township Administrator/Clerk Ambrosio discussed she will reach out to Township Engineer Jim Oris, as he was supposed to call her directly yesterday.

Mr. Dasti discussed Mr. Oris has your application and we will contact him to see if he has called you or why he has not called you.

Bob Lange, 2 Shore Drive, discussed the Township should raise the fine to \$1,000.00 for anyone dumping illegally at the leaf bin. A lot of people clean their yards on the weekend and bring them to the leaf bin.

Mr. Lange discussed the grass at Bryant Road Park. The Township is not allowed to fertilize on the bay. Putting carpet down will be cheaper than maintaining grass.

Fred Lascar, 11 James Drive, discussed the security camera at the leaf bin and suggested the leaf bin be open one day a week during the winter months.

Chief Rogalski discussed the security camera at the leaf bin. The Township needs to come up with a solution to prevent people dumping somewhere else.

<u>Motion to close Public Comment</u> was moved by Deputy Mayor Dodd, seconded by

Committeeman LoParo.

Roll Call: LoParo: Yes, Dodd: Yes, Baulderstone: Yes

# Motion to approve Meeting Minutes: August 11, 2020, September 8, 2020, September 22, 2020 and October 13, 2020

Motion to approve was moved by Committeeman LoParo, seconded by Deputy Mayor Dodd.

Roll Call: LoParo: Yes, Dodd: Yes, Baulderstone: Yes

<u>Resolution 2020- 273 Payment</u> of Claims – as presented to the Township Committee for the for payment thereof in the amount of \$4,204,493.60

Motion to approve was moved by Deputy Mayor Dodd, seconded by Committeeman LoParo.

Roll Call: LoParo: Yes, Dodd: Yes, Baulderstone: Yes

## Ordinance 2020-20 - 1st Reading

This Ordinance was introduced as Ordinance 2020-16 erroneously with a typographical error, as it is Ordinance 2020-20. The error is de minis in nature and does not affect the substance of the Ordinance

AN ORDINANCE OF THE TOWNSHIP OF OCEAN, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY AMENDING AND SUPPLEMENTING CHAPTER 345 OF THE TOWNSHIP CODE ENTITLED "TAXATION".

Motion to approve Ordinance 2020-20 was moved by Deputy Mayor Dodd, seconded by Committeeman LoParo.

Roll Call: LoParo: Yes, Dodd: Yes, Baulderstone: Yes

# Resolution 2020-274

Resolution of the Township of Ocean, County of Ocean, State of New Jersey appointing Temporary/Acting Chief Financial Officer, Diane B. Ambrosio starting October 26, 2020

Motion to approve was moved by Deputy Mayor Dodd, seconded by Committeeman LoParo.

Roll Call: LoParo: Yes, Dodd: Yes, Baulderstone: Yes

#### **Resolution 2020-275**

Resolution of the Township of Ocean, County of Ocean, State of New Jersey awarding the bid for the Diamond Drive Pump Station Rehabilitation Project to Sub-Level in the amount of \$324,850.00

Motion to approve was moved by Committeeman LoParo, seconded by Deputy Mayor Dodd.

Roll Call: LoParo: Yes, Dodd: Yes, Baulderstone: Yes

# Resolution 2020-276

Resolution of the Township of Ocean, County of Ocean, State of New Jersey, authorizing Remington & Vernick Engineers to provide Engineering and Inspection Services for the 8<sup>th</sup> Street Elevated Storage Tank Water Tower Rehabilitation and Repair project in an amount not to exceed \$70,000

Motion to approve was moved by Committeeman LoParo, seconded by Deputy Mayor Dodd. Roll Call: LoParo: Yes, Dodd: Yes, Baulderstone: Yes

## **Consent Agenda**

The below listed items are considered to be routine by the Township Committee of the Township of Ocean and will be enacted by one motion. There will be no formal discussion of these items. If discussion is desired, this item will be removed from the consent agenda and will be considered separately.

2020-277	Resolution of the Township of Ocean, County of Ocean, State of New Jersey authorizing a lien be placed on Block 206, Lot 1 – 60 Clearwater Drive in the amount of \$5,750.00
2020-278	Resolution supporting the efforts of Congressman Smith and Van Drew to correct the inaccuracies of the Social Security Administration cost of living adjustment (COLA) Formula to help protect Seniors from financial hardships
2020-279	Resolution authorizing disposal of Surplus Property of the Township of Ocean, County of Ocean, State of New Jersey for 2008 Ford Crown Victoria, 2006 Ford Crown Victoria, 2008 Jeep Liberty and miscellaneous office furniture, and supplies
2020-280	Resolution of the Township of Ocean, County of Ocean, State of New Jersey authorizing Change Order No. 1 to the Route 532 Water Treatment Plan rehabilitation project authorizing the reduction of \$14,688.62 for the closeout of the project.
2020-281	Resolution of the Township of Ocean, County of Ocean, State of New Jersey, authorizing release of escrow money for Block 186, Lot 5 in the amount of \$481.50
2020-282	Resolution proclaiming November 10, 2020 as the 245 <sup>th</sup> Birthday of the United States Marine Corp.
2020-283	Resolution of the Township of Ocean back billing water and sewer for 221 Bayshore Drive In the amount of \$708.97
2020-284	Resolution authorizing an insertion of an item of appropriation in the amount \$22,000 through the Ocean County Homeland Security Grant
2020-285	Resolution authorizing a municipal Lien on 437 Route 9 in the amount of \$5,750.00

#### Motion to approve - Resolutions 2020-277 through 2020-285:

Motion to approve was moved by Committeeman LoParo, seconded by Deputy Mayor Dodd. Roll Call: LoParo: Yes, Dodd: Yes, Baulderstone: Yes

# Resolution 2020-286

Resolution of the Township of Ocean, County of Ocean, State of New Jersey designating Block 241.11, Lots 12.01, 13.01 and 13.02 on the Tax Map of the Township of Ocean as an area in need of Redevelopment Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 40A:12A-1 et. Seq.

Motion to approve was moved by Committeeman LoParo, seconded by Deputy Mayor Dodd. Roll Call: LoParo: Yes, Dodd: Yes, Baulderstone: Yes

Committeeman LoParo inquired what is the next step with this block of land.

Township Attorney Dasti discussed the next step is the Township Planner will prepare a Redevelopment Plan for the project, which the Committee will vote to adopt by ordinance at a Township Committee meeting. The ordinance will be introduced on a first reading, it will go to the Planning Board and the second reading will be at a Township Committee meeting.

## Resolution 2020-287

Resolution of the Township of Ocean, County of Ocean, State of New Jersey opposing State of New Jersey cut of pilot payments under the Garden State Preservations Trust Act after municipal tax rates have been set

Motion to approve was moved by Committeeman LoParo, seconded by Deputy Mayor Dodd. Roll Call: LoParo: Yes, Dodd: Yes, Baulderstone: Yes

Motion to approve the below listed dates in 2020 for the use of the Community Center, Corliss Park Lake & Recreation Area, Tuomey Park and Ballfield:

# Patricia Tweer - October 24, 2020

Motion to approve was moved by Deputy Mayor Dodd, seconded by Committeeman LoParo. Roll Call: LoParo: Yes, Dodd: Yes, Baulderstone: Yes

#### MOTION TO APPROVE: Application for Open Air Junk Yard or Salvage Yard

Motion to approve was moved by Committeeman LoParo, seconded by Deputy Mayor Dodd. Roll Call: LoParo: Yes, Dodd: Yes, Baulderstone: Yes

Next Scheduled Meetings

\*TUESDAY, November 24, 2020 – 6:00 pm – if necessary

TUESDAY, December 22, 2020 – 6:00 pm

Re-Organization Meeting – January 1, 2020 at 12:00 Noon

# **Adjournment**

Motion to adjourn was moved by Committeeman Lo Roll Call: LoParo: Yes, Dodd: Yes, Baulderstone:	
Signed and Submitted:	
Diane B. Ambrosio, RMC Municipal Clerk	Date